
  

 

. 

 

 

 

‘Being the best we can be, because with God all things are possible” 

 

Dear Parents 

Thank you for your understanding in sending warmer lay-
ers in with your children- the weather is so unpredictable 
that we need to be prepared, as the children will go out-
side at break and lunch whenever possible.  

 

The children have been working so hard, and filling the 
schools with laughter and learning; it really is a joy to 
spend time with them. We have been impressed with the 
attendance figures in recent weeks, and ask you to do 
your best to keep these figures high as we head into 
colder weather where germs might be more prevalent. 
Please look at the attendance information on the website 
if you are not sure about whether to send your child in to 
school.  

 

We are getting underway with our new Spiritual Ambas-
sadors at both schools and look forward to sharing more 
with you, and from them, very soon.  

 

Wishing you a happy weekend, 

Mrs Nash 

 

 

 



AWARDS THIS WEEK GO TO…. 

 

HEAD TEACHER AWARD 

Alexa  -  for wonderful work writing rhymes. 

 

ST LAWRENCE VALUES AWARD 

Our St. Lawrence Values Award is an award nominated by the pupils and     
teachers to reflect the school’s values  represented in the ‘St. Lawrence Way’.  
This week Mrs Mountcastle has nominated Johnny for showing compassion when 
others are feeling sad. 
 
 
TEACHER AWARDS 
 
Class One  

Alyena  -  for trying really hard to blend sounds to make words. Well done 

 

Class Two 

Ivy  - working really hard with her phonics and her writing.  

Eowyn  - for her fantastic work with money over the last couple of weeks  

 

Class Three 

Cameron - for providing good, full answers to his guided reading questions.  

Eric — for continuously approaching activities with a cheerful attitude and  

           always striving to do his best. 

 

Class Four 

Reuben – for a well organised discussion text, weighing up if a teenager should  

               be able to become a professional spy. 

 

James  – for explaining his reasoning thoroughly in his discussion text about 

              whether a teenager should be allowed to become a professional spy. 

ATTENDANCE AWARD 

Class 3 have won this week’s Attendance Trophy  with an  attendance figure of  98% 

Very well done!  



 

 

 

 

 

                     

 

 

CLASS 1 

Another busy week in Class 1. We have been learning about the solar system and how 
the planets orbit the sun. The children really enjoyed trying to remember the planet 
names, their order and how they move.  

In maths, we have been learning about one more and one less. The children thought    
really carefully about counting on and counting back to support their learning.  

In English, we have been learning to use our phonic knowledge to learn about rhyming 
words.  

                                                         

CLASS 2 

This week in Class 2 we have been 
writing character descriptions for 
the Gruffalo. We read the story   
before heading out to forest and 
worked together to build a house 
for the Gruffalo, who is huge and 
scary. The children wanted to make 
'cement' so they added water to the 
mud to help the sticks stay         
together. Then we had some fun splashing in muddy puddles!  

 

CLASS 3  

This week, Class 3 have 
been having great fun   
practising their javelin 
throwing skills. Mr 
Mullinder has been very  
impressed with their       
ongoing determination to 
always do their very best. 

                                                                                     

CLASS 4 

This week Class 4 have been 
busy investigating how they 
can change the size of       
shadows in Science and    
thinking about the language of   
persuasion, with children    
presenting role plays           
persuading the England     
manager to sign them or 
teachers to cancel  homework! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Recycle  -  Bring your used Christmas 
cards in to school on Monday 8th       
January and we will recycle them for 
you. 

ST LAWRENCE CHRISTMAS POST BOX 

 
The schools Christmas post box will be located outside the 

school office from  

Monday 4th December until the end of term for pupils to post 

their cards to friends and 

 members of staff. The post box will be emptied by the children 

daily. 

 

Please ensure that the name 

of the child/teacher and their 

class number is marked on 

the envelope! 

4 Ways to waste less this Christmas— 

1. Choose recyclable wrapping paper : avoid foil and glitter. Try  

using recyclable paper ribbons and bows rather than plastic. 

2. Buy cards printed on recycled card and choose designs that can 

be used afterwards eg. gift tags. Cards decorated with glitter and 

foil CANNOT be recycled. 

3. A real Christmas can be replanted in the garden after Christmas. 

4. Make your own Christmas crackers and fill them with small gifts 

your family will want to keep. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 30th November -  Class 3 and 4 Theatre trip 

 

Monday 4th December —     Mufti Day  -  Children to come to school in Mufti in 

                                                                exchange for items for Christmas hamper. 

 

Thursday 7th  -       ECO Christmas craft event 1.30—3pm. 

 

Friday 8th  -            Christmas jumper day. 

                               PTA — Film night 5.30pm. 

 

Tuesday 12th  -       Class 1 and 3 Theatre  trip. 

 

Wednesday 13th  -   Parent appointments. 

 

Tuesday 19th  -        Class 1 and 2 Nativity 2pm at St Lawrence Church. 

 

Wednesday 20th  -   Christmas dinner in school. 

 

Thursday 21st  -       Carol service in St Lawrence Church at 1.30pm. 

                                Last day of term. 

 

Friday 22nd  -           PD Day :  School closed. 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

Please let the office know who will be attending 
this event 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Thursday 7th December  

 1.30pm—3pm 

We are inviting ONE 
parent/carer into school 

 to make  

2 eco Christmas crafts 
with their child/children  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This year Kay will be cooking the Christmas dinner on Wednesday 20th December. 

The cost of a school dinner is £2.50 for class 3 and 4 pupils. Class 1 and 2 do not 

need to pay.   

If your child DOES NOT require a Christmas dinner please inform the office by  

Friday 1st December so that Kay can order all the produce in time. 

If we do not hear from you we will automatically put your child down as having a 

cooked dinner. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

You are invited in to our SENCo drop-in sessions 

on Tuesday 5th December 9am to 10.30am to 

meet Mrs Osborne and discuss any concerns or to 

catch up on your child and how they are getting 

on in school. 

Please note that there are no time slots given and 

there may be a small wait at busy times. 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

DATE EVENT 
  

 NOVEMBER   

Thursday 30th Class 3 and 4 Theatre trip to Theatre Severn 

DECEMBER  

 
Friday 4th 

 
Mufti Day 

Wednesday 6th Class 2 trip to Jackfield Tile Works 

 
Thursday 7th 

 
ECO Christmas Craft event 1.30—3pm 

Friday 8th  Christmas jumper day 
 
PTA—Film night—tickets on sale 

Tuesday 12th Class 1 and 2 Theatre trip to Oakengates Theatre 

Wednesday 13th Parent appointments 

Thursday 14th  Class 3 Trip to Think Tank  

Tuesday 19th Reception and Class 2 Nativity  @ St Lawrence Church 

Wednesday 20th Christmas dinner in school 
 

Thursday 21st Carol service in St Lawrence Church—1.30pm 
St Lawrence Church carol Service  -  7pm 

Thursday 21st Last day of term 

Friday 22nd PD Day—School closed 

JANUARY  

Monday 8th Back to school 

FEBRUARY  

Friday 9th Last Day of term 

Monday 19th PD Day—School closed 

Tuesday 20th Back to school 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


